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As a direct result of your letters to congress we have been extremely busy this week with meetings and telephone calls. Particularly well represented were Alaska, New Mexico, Vermont and New Jersey. Please continue to contact your congressional representatives and ask for their support. Our lobbyist has asked that you forward any information to NAATS HQ documenting SAR resulting in flight assists or saves. We remain on schedule to obtain our goals; if you have any questions please feel free to contact your Regional Director or me. Again, thanks for all your work and we’ll keep you advised of our progress.

Last week all of our Facreps, Regional Directors, AFSS managers and some Regional Office personnel were in STL for the General Aviation Summit. The following is a brief note from NAATS GA Summit Representative Ward Simpson:

The largest gathering of Flight Service FacReps and Managers, in probably the last 25 years, took place in STL from June 4th through June 8th.  The event kicked off with the General Aviation Summit starting around 1pm on Monday June 4th and ending Tuesday afternoon.  On Wednesday morning the FacReps and Union had the main conference room while Management visited STL AFSS, in the afternoon, the union visited the facility while managers used the conference room.  Thursday there was an open question and answer period with Friday being a "brief out" to Jeff Griffith, service director for FAA's Air Traffic Procedures Branch.

Some of the topics briefed and discussed during the week included, recommendations from the VNR workgroup, Customer Service workgroup recommendations, status of the 7110.10 rewrite, Remote Airport Advisory Service (RAA), the possible procurement of the ACE – IDS display for all AFSSs, as well as SUA-ISE looking to be a reality to name just a few.  Please do not hesitate to talk with your FacRep, or his or her designee who attended the meeting to get more details.  Also, look for more details in the upcoming NAATS news additions.   

We received notification yesterday that we won the CPP arbitration conducted last January. Copies have been sent to all the Regional Directors and Coordinators and I’ve asked Webmaster John Dibble to post it on our webpage. This makes us two for two on arbitrations concerning that MOU. The FAA will now be required to negotiate with NAATS over the distribution of bargaining unit employees to the regions, regardless of whether they’re transfers or newly hired. This was certainly our intent when we negotiated the CPP MOU and it’s unfortunate we had to go to arbitration to force the FAA to live up to its part of the agreement.

Speaking of the need to enforce our contract…the first part of this week we held our second arbitration advocacy training class. By all accounts it went well and we’re now prepared to conduct our own arbitrations in every region as well as nationally. The BOD has approved continuing classes in arbitration training so that our advocates are continually trained. The next one will be sometime in the September/October timeframe.

I met this week with Steve Brown the Associate Administrator for Air Traffic Services, ATS-1. We discussed the staffing shortage and our training requirements at the Aeronautical Center for CY02. We agreed that the classes identified (7 classes with 14 students each) would not keep up with attrition and that night classes would be necessary. He will talk with Bill Peacock, AAT-1, and I’ll follow-up. We also discussed the impasse on our pay negotiations; he is well aware of our comparability position. Again, he said he would talk with AAT-1 and the management team Chief Negotiator.

The BOD meeting was held June 9-10. A summary of the meeting will be published in the Summer Bulletin but I do want to tell you of one of the BOD decisions. Darrell Mounts, DEN Facrep, made a suggestion through ANM Regional Director Don McLennan. The suggestion resulted in a motion, the wording of which is reproduced below:

 “I move that NAATS adopt immediately, a new budget line item, of a policy to reimburse all elected Facility Representatives, or Alternate Facility Representatives (subject to Regional Director approval) for their full room rate who attend the annual, national meeting.  The motion concerns only those individuals who actually are the elected Facility Representatives, or Alternate Facility Representatives (subject to Regional Director approval) and staying at the hotel NAATS contracted for, at the hotel contract rate.  If, however, an elected Facility Representatives, or Alternate Facility Representatives (subject to Regional Director approval) chooses to stay elsewhere, they will be reimbursed up to a maximum of one/half of whatever the NAATS hotel contracted rate is or their actual room rate, whichever is lower.  In no event will there be a reimbursement for Facility Representatives, or Alternate Facility Representatives (subject to Regional Director approval) who are staying at the city location of the meeting but who are not attending the national meeting throughout the days they may voucher for.”

The BOD passed this motion. The intent is to reward, in some small way, the efforts of our Facreps. Any questions or comments should be directed to your Regional Director or NAATS Headquarters.

Wally Pike

Attached is the MOA regarding presidential FDC NOTAMS with a rationale from NAATS Chief Negotiator Bill Dolan.

MEMORANDUM OF AGREEMENT

BETWEEN THE

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF AIR TRAFFIC SPECIALISTS

AND THE

FEDERAL AVIATION ADMINISTRATION

NAATS rationale and comments in bold!!!

This agreement is made and entered into by the National Association of Air Traffic Specialists (NAATS or the Union) and the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA or the Agency) collectively referred to as “the Parties”. The purpose of this agreement is to address issues regarding GENOT number 1/21, Presidential FDC NOTAMS. The Agency agrees to place a copy of this MOA in the Read and Initial (R&I) Binder at all facilities where NAATS bargaining unit members are employed immediately upon receipt. Note: All facilities should have received this MOU by 6/13/01.

Section 1. The procedures contained in this GENOT are being implemented to address inadequacies in the Agency’s NOTAM dissemination system. The intent of this GENOT is to insure that this information is provided to facilities and individuals in need of it in the performance of their duties. Self explanatory.

Section 2. Events leading to the recognition of the system’s deficiencies shall not result in any formal disciplinary measure or adverse action against any Bargaining Unit Employee (BUE). No formal action may be taken against any BUE that did not issue presidential TFR information prior to the issuance of Genot 1/21 and this MOU. Formal disciplinary actions are anything more than an oral or written admonishment. Informal disciplinary actions are local in nature and are not a part of your official personnel record

Section 3. Issuance of Temporary Flight Restriction (TFR) Presidential FDC NOTAMS shall generate a M1FC “B” flag. Self explanatory. 

Section 4. If no supervisory personnel are on duty and a Controller-in-Charge (CIC) is assigned to these duties, emergency situations and/or in-flight services as defined in FAA Order 7110.10 shall take precedence over compliance with the supervisory duties contained in the GENOT. Self explanatory.

Section 5. The Agency shall insure that any BUE assigned CIC duties receives a thorough personal briefing from a management official detailing their responsibilities in regard to the GENOT and this Agreement. This is a very high profile issue receiving Secret Service and Secretary of Transportation attention. If you are a CIC make sure you thoroughly understand your responsibilities.

Section 6. Presidential FDC NOTAMS shall be posted on all operational positions. They shall be clearly written or typed and annotated with the date, time, and posting supervisors initials. Self explanatory.

Section 7.  It is the Parties understanding that most presidential movement is scheduled in advance. The Agency shall make every reasonable effort to transmit these NOTAMS to the AFSSs between 11 am and 8 pm. eastern standard/daylight time. It is understood that there may be occasions where the unscheduled presidential movement does not allow these requirements to be met. This was intended to insure that the majority of this activity happened during hours in which a supervisor is normally on duty.

Section 8. The parties agree that this is intended to be a short term, temporary fix for this specific issue. The Agency agrees to pursue a permanent solution to correct the deficiencies in the National NOTAM System as an extremely high priority. The Parties agree to work collaboratively to determine what this solution will be. The Agency knows this system has problems. They have known for years. Now it’s time for us to turn up the heat and get it corrected. No more band-aids, we need a new system that works. 

Section 9. This Agreement does not constitute a waiver of any right guaranteed by law, rule, regulation, or collective bargaining agreement on behalf of either party. The Parties at the appropriate level shall address issues not specifically covered by this agreement.

Section 10. This agreement shall remain in effect unless re-negotiated or cancelled by mutual agreement of the parties. 
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For the Union
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Bill Dolan, Chief Negotiator
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